Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, please provide answers to the following questions:
1.  How many fire door replacement or maintenance works were scheduled to take place in Q1 and Q2 2020 across social housing properties in your local authority area; and how many properties were affected?  
2. How many fire door replacement or maintenance works actually took place in Q1 and Q2 2020 across social housing properties in your local authority area; and how many properties were affected?  
3. How many fire door replacement or maintenance works to social housing properties in your local authority area that were scheduled to take place in Q1 and Q2 2020 were delayed beyond their planned start date for any reason; and how many properties were affected? 
In response to questions 1 - 3, please find the relevant information attached.

 
4. How many fire door inspections in social housing properties in your local authority area were delayed during Q1 and Q2 2020 for any reason; and how many properties were affected?  
Our full fire safety inspections check every communal fire door for operation, damage, intumescent strip etc. and make recommendations where these need replacing.
We are currently operating an emergency process, where we are carrying these out on a risk based approach.  We are doing these without a material backlog developing. 

5. What plans are in place (as at date received) to commence delayed fire door installation, replacement or maintenance works to social housing properties in your local authority area before 31st December 2020?      

Response - We have developed a recovery plan that will be implemented as soon as the City of Leicester relaxes the local lockdown associated with COVID-19. From phase 1 of the plan, we will commence delayed fire door work.

Week 1 to 6 – During this phase of recovery we will continue to provide an emergency repairs service only, which includes emergency work on fire doors. Other outstanding fire door work will be prioritised to ensure that our most vulnerable tenants are looked after and also any work that impacts on the health, safety and wellbeing of our tenants. 

Weeks 7 to 12 – Whilst maintaining the emergency repairs service, and working on the outstanding workloads, we will start to open additional capacity on the appointment system to enable staff to raise new non-urgent jobs.  We will confirm what jobs types are open for appointments, but new fire door work will be included in this category.  

Weeks 12 and beyond – This phase will see a gradual return to 100% of business as usual capacity on the appointment system. 

The above plan aims to have all fire door work commenced to BAU levels before the end of December 2020.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

